
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

April 11, 2013 

Vice President Jack Hopkins began the meeting at 12:10.  Sarah prayed for us all and Ed led us 

in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The following members were present: 

Sarah & Y Villarreal    Jack Hopkins 

Pam & Ed Parnell   Dean Wilson 

Bob Hogue    Jack Kellman 

April Birthdays were announced: 

Russell Shrader  23rd 

Marion Fisher   23rd 

Unusually clean humor was presented by Ed Parnell, Dean Wilson and Bob Hogue. 

Jack Hopkins read the minutes from the last meeting.  Jack Kellmann made a motion to approve 

which Bob Hogue seconded.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Ed Parnell announced that the social scheduled at Tracey Chaves’ house has been rescheduled 

for May 11th to allow members to attend the District Meeting in Galveston on the 4th. 

Jack Hopkins introduced our guests – Karen Bippert and Garrett Pinkard (who was dressed in 

full cowboy attire) from the Buckhorn Saloon and Museum.  They gave an excellent 

presentation covering the history, locations, and current renovated museum. 

Karen donated 4 tickets to the museum for our drawing.  She drew Ed Parnell’s number and 

Dean Wilson’s number.  They each received 2 tickets. 

Karen then drew the winning ticket and Bob Hogue won $9.00. 

After the Optimist Creed, Vice President Jack adjourned the meeting at 12:40. 

 

Recorded and Submitted for the Honorable Fay Hopkins for the Honorable Becky Kuykendall 

By Jack Hopkins 


